
 

 

 

Kedington 
19th July 2024 

 

Copies of this newsletter and previous editions are available on our website. 

  

 

As the term comes to an end, I would like to share with you a very short newsletter and 

to thank you all for your continued support over this academic year.  

Today we say goodbye to our Year 6 class who will be moving onto secondary school. 

We wish them all the best for their next phase of education, and we know they are    

going to be great. Our transition sessions have been going well for our new Reception 

children and we are looking forward to having them as part of our Kedington family.  

Have a lovely summer break and we look forward to seeing you again on Wednesday 

4th September 2024.  

 

 

 

Magical Moments 

Sports Day 

Thankfully the weather held 

off for Sports Day and what a 

success it was!                       

All the children participated 

brilliantly in a range of          

sporting events in the           

morning followed by races in 

the afternoon.                        

Congratulations to our   

champions, Horse Chestnut 

and to Ellouise and Finley C 

for winning sportswoman/

sportsman of the year.  

Children’s University  

Last week, 26 of our children 

from Year 4 and 5 attended 

Samuel Ward for their     

graduation ceremony. They 

have worked incredibly hard 

outside of school to collect 

points and hours towards     

Children’s University badges. 

We were delighted that so 

many graduated wearing 

robes and hats. What an 

amazing experience for 

them all!  

Divergent Drama  

We welcomed into school 

Divergent Drama to work 

with Year 3, 4 and 5 this term. 

Our children embraced this 

opportunity to work with a 

professional theatre        

company and enjoyed    

performing to families at the 

end of their workshop. It was 

a pleasure to have positive 

feedback about their      

confidence when              

performing.  

 



 

 

Role Models  

Today we celebrated another 7 children achieve Role Model status for demonstrating our 

Kedington Manners and Conduct. We now have a total of 37 children with this status across the 

school and they wear their badges with pride.  

 

Child of the Year 

Our prestigious Child of the Year Awards were awarded in 

assembly this morning. Teachers thought carefully about 

who to select and have chosen children based on their 

improved progress and demonstration of values.    

 

Congratulations to the following children:  

 

Year R - Ronnie 

Year 1 - Maebh  

Year 2 - Mabel  

Year 3 - Florence B 

Year 4 - Sonny F 

Year 5 - Elizabeth  

Year 6 - Piper  

 

Staffing  

Sadly, we say goodbye to Mrs Hale, Miss Thomson and Miss Carter this term. Miss Carter will be  

going on maternity leave and will not be with us in the office in the autumn term. Mrs Kroukamp 

will be covering the hours in the office alongside Mrs Duers and Mrs Foyster. We wish Miss Carter 

all the best with her family and look forward to sharing some exciting news in September.  

Mrs Rintoul (Head of Kitchen) is leaving her post with Caterlink and we welcome Mrs Keren Cope 

who will be taking over in September.  

 

IQM 

On 1st July 2024, we had a visit from Inclusion Quality Mark (IQM) to assess our progress 

towards targets and how we have maintained Centre of Excellence at Kedington. 

We were pleased with the report outcomes and below is a summary we wish to share 

with you:  

 

Kedington Primary Academy is an example of a school committed to meeting the needs of its 

children and is outstanding in its commitment to and implementation of inclusive practice. The 

Executive Headteacher, Headteacher and IQM Lead have a clear commitment to inclusion and 

support staff well. Adults within the school subscribe to the enthusiasm for the inclusion agenda 

and staff are kept well informed about the IQM process. There is a good understanding of the   

targets set for the coming year and how they will impact the inclusive values in the school. 

 

If you would like to read the full report, this can be found on our website.  



 

 

Ofsted Inspection  

Last week, we had a visit from Ofsted. We are hoping to share the findings of the report with you 

once the final report is published. We are hoping this will be towards the end of September if not 

before.  

 

Attendance  

You may be aware that there is new attendance guidance for schools which becomes statutory 

on 19th August 2024. We value excellent attendance and are keen to work in partnership with 

you next year. We want to make sure pupils at Kedington make an excellent start to the new  

year and attend every day. 

There are changes to fixed penalty notices, attendance contracts and register coding.  

At the start of next year, we will share with you our Trust attendance policy, along with a helpful   

2-page guide for Kedington School. In the meantime, here is a link to the DFE's guide for parents.  

 

https://assets.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/wpuploads/2024/07/aaa-guide-for-parents-on-

school-attendance-19th-Aug-version.pdf 

 

 

https://assets.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/wpuploads/2024/07/aaa-guide-for-parents-on-school-attendance-19th-Aug-version.pdf
https://assets.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/wpuploads/2024/07/aaa-guide-for-parents-on-school-attendance-19th-Aug-version.pdf

